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The United Kingdom government has confirmed that homeowners can display national
flags, including the St George’s Cross and the Union Flag, without seeking planning
permission, provided certain safety and placement rules are followed.

According to the government’s “Flying flags: a plain English guide,” residents may fly flags
from private property as long as they maintain the flag in good condition, ensure it does not
obstruct official signage or endanger transportation, gain the property owner’s consent, and
remove the flag if requested by authorities.
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Since 2021, regulations known as “deemed consent” allow homeowners to display two
flags from the same pole, as long as at least one is a national or local flag. If the Union Flag
is included, it must occupy the superior position.

In recent weeks, the visibility of the St George’s Cross on residential properties has sparked
discussion. Some local councils, including areas in Tower Hamlets, Birmingham, and parts
of Manchester, have removed flags mounted on public infrastructure, citing safety or
maintenance concerns. The rules for private homes differ, with planning permission
generally not required.

Grassroots campaigns such as “Operation Raise the Colours” have encouraged residents to
display national flags, emphasising homeowners’ rights under current regulations.
Government guidance clarifies that councils cannot intervene on private property unless
safety or local policies are compromised.

Shadow Justice Secretary Robert Jenrick has publicly commented on flag displays,
highlighting the importance of consistent application of regulations across communities. He
emphasised that private homeowners generally have the legal right to fly national flags
without additional approval.

Legal experts note that while councils retain authority over public property, private residents
may exercise freedom in displaying flags, as long as safety standards and property consent
requirements are met. Homeowners are advised to ensure that flagpoles are secure, flags
are maintained, and that their displays do not obstruct neighbours or public access.

This clarification reinforces the distinction between private and public spaces. While
national flags are generally permitted on residential properties, local authorities remain
responsible for managing displays on public buildings, infrastructure, or shared areas to
prevent safety risks.

Overall, the guidance provides clear parameters for homeowners wishing to display the St
George’s Cross, Union Flag, or other national symbols. By following established safety and
placement rules, residents can exercise their right to fly flags while respecting public safety
and local policies.

Authorities encourage homeowners to consult official guidance if unsure about specific
situations, ensuring compliance with national regulations while avoiding potential disputes
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with local councils.
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